

West Pikeland Township 1645 Art School Road Chester Springs, Pennsylvania Board of Supervisors August 24, 2021

ATTENDING BOARD OF SUPERVISORS	ATTENDING TOWNSHIP PERSONNEL
Charlie Humphreys, Chair	Shane Clark, Chief of Police
Carin Mifsud, Vice Chair	Dorene Guistwhite, Township Treasurer
Harold Hallman III, Supervisor	Melissa Geoghegan, Township Secretary
Dr. Richard Bright, Supervisor	
Noreen Vigilante, Supervisor	

Mr. Humphreys called the meeting to order on August 24, 2021 at 7:30pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

The agenda was approved as submitted.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Mr. Humphreys requested of the Board any corrections to the Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes from July 19, 2021. The minutes were approved as submitted.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

None.

REPORTS

Chief of Police Shane Clark: Chief Clark asked that the public be mindful of school activity this fall.

Chester Springs Library: Mr. Humphreys noted the improved participation activity at the library over last year.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Bryan Maher, West Pikeland Township Resident: Mr. Maher stated that the Renewable Energy Book Discussion held at the Township Building on July 26, 2021 was a success.

NEW BUSINESS

Approval of Bills and Treasurer's Report. Mr. Hallman III abstained from voting on the motion to pay Hallman's General Store check # 8841 because of a conflict as the motion provides for a payment from West Pikeland Township to Hallman's General Store.

Dr. Bright motioned to approve the Bills and Treasurer's Report. The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and unanimously approved.



West Pikeland Township 1645 Art School Road Chester Springs, Pennsylvania Board of Supervisors August 24, 2021

Approval of Tasers for Police Department. Mr. Hallman motioned to approve the purchase of tasers for the Police Department on the condition that the cost not exceed \$21,510.01. The motion was seconded by Dr. Bright and unanimously approved.

Approval of Speed Sign and Trailer for Police Department. Mr. Hallman motioned to approve the purchase of a speed sign and trailer for the Police Department for a total cost of \$22,036.00 to be paid from the West Pikeland Township resident financed Police Equipment Donation Fund. The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and unanimously approved.

Approval of Copier for Police Department. Discussion was tabled to allow Township staff to research a copier replacement for the office and to move the current office copier to the Police Department.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next Board of Supervisors meetings are scheduled for Tuesday, September 7, 2021 at 7:30pm and Monday, September 20, 2021 at 7:30pm.

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Hallman moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:09pm. The motion was seconded by Ms. Vigilante and unanimously approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:09pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Geoghegan West Pikeland Township Secretary